CIC UPDATE #2 - January 13, 2007

PROPOSED PROGRAM FOR INITIATING THE COLLECTIVE INTELLIGENCE CONVERGENCE

Dear friends,

We in the convening team are in the final stages of preparing our CIC website for you.  Before we formally launch it, we want to share with you this summary of our proposed plan for how to proceed together.  We'll take in your feedback and do any needed modifications before the beta launch, which could be as soon as the coming week.  At that time, we'll send you a more detailed plan of activities.  

For the first month after the launch, we propose exploring the field of collective intelligence through a four-step process, each a distinct phase in our work together:

(a) sharing our individual work and perspectives,

(b) getting to know about each others' work and perspectives,

(c) responding to what each other has said in these sharings, and

(d) noticing the patterns that emerge as we explore each other's worlds and, thus, the larger world of collective intelligence.

This unique approach -- at least for such an intellectual undertaking -- arises out of the following realization we convenors had while organizing this convergence:
     Together, we participants embody most of the parts of the field of CI, one way or another. Thus, the more we engage in "getting to know each other", the more deeply we will access the whole field, individually and together, through the pieces of the field -- i.e., us. 
     By establishing such a mutual familiarization process as the initial phase of our CI Convergence, we are operating from the idea that each part is a window on the whole, a place where the whole shows up in a different form. We now believe that the more familiar we become with each other (and thus the field) in this way, the more prepared we will be to make sense of the whole field together in the next phases -- raising the field itself into greater coherence and collective self-awareness. 
     This gaining of understanding of the other parts, we believe, will also have significant impact on our individual work, research and inquiries, in ways that are impossible to predict. 
After a month of getting to know each other through a myriad of ways, we will begin engaging directly in major theoretical and practical questions to bring the field together. Thanks to the above preparation, we expect some remarkable results.

Our website will be organized to support both of those primary functions -- mutual familiarization and intellectual collaboration -- in a way that adds up to a collective learning system.  There will also be online and in-person tech and general support available, as well as a community commons space.
For the next few months, if we all engage in this effort at least 3 hours per week (with more when we have time), it is virtually certain we will all learn a tremendous amount that will benefit not only the CI field as a whole, but our individual and collaborative work. In addition -- and perhaps even more important in the long run -- we will leave a remarkable body of material for the next waves of CI pioneers to explore.  In March we will review what we've done and decide if and how we wish to proceed, perhaps co-creating a more coherent, expanding and evolving whole-field network.

During this intense learning phase we expect to limit participation to the existing invitees plus perhaps a few other people we all decide could make powerful contributions at this stage. We anticipate opening up the site to a wider group at a later date, enriching it with additional views. But for now we are going to focus -- and there's nobody here but us.

This will be a prototype site and program, flexible and open to evolutionary change.  For our start, we propose the following for our first five weeks:

JAN 15 - Doing our "Meet and Greet" Call.  A group of us will introduce ourselves in person and get a feel for the whole field and what might be possible in this CI Convergence effort.

THROUGHOUT - The interviewing team interviews us.  Some of the convenors (and possibly others) will be interviewing us, a few a week.  Audio and print material from those interviews will be posted on the CIC website.

When the website is ready (soon), we'll begin our 4-week start-up program.

FIRST WEEK - Beginning our Profiles - Registering and identifying ourselves.  We'll register with our basic contact, affiliation, and biographical information. Then we'll identify key words related to our activities and interests in CI and share a bit about our CI experiences and work.  We'll start coming up with "tags" to categorize the field through our own work and perspectives. (Later we will look for patterns among all our tags to prepare a powerful "taxonomy" to guide our next wave of explorations.)

SECOND WEEK - Deepening and expanding our sharing.  We'll expand our Profiles, sharing our sense of who is in the field, and any burning questions we would like to see pursued in our Convergence work.  We'll start our personal blogs, talking about our work and our visions, and how they relate to CI and the Convergence effort. And we'll each enter some of our favorite CI references -- books, articles, websites, whole papers -- into our online community Library.

THIRD WEEK - Exploring each other’s work and aspirations.  Now we'll review each other's profiles, blogs, and interviews.  The software allows us to explore who lives where, who is interested in what we're interested in, who thinks what about CI, and to comment on it in our own and each other's blogs ("interblogging").  Some of us may be interested in interviewing each other or recording conversations with each other, and posting results on the site.

FOURTH WEEK – Moving into connections and initial conversations.  This week we'll each dip into the growing Library, checking out writings both inside and outside our part of the field, and respond to them.  We'll continue to track what each other are saying as our responses and conversations deepen.  We'll start looking for patterns in what we're saying to and with each other, taking note of emerging insights, burning questions, discussable topics, and possible collaborative projects we can explore in the next phase of our work together.  We'll also put special attention on the tags we're using, building up a robust list of tags from which some of us will create a taxonomy (a shared category list) with which to organize our work in the next phase.  As our own ideas expand and shift, some of us may be inspired to revise our own Profiles.
FIFTH WEEK AND BEYOND – Moving into Organized Groups and Conversations.  We'll enter a new phase in our program, continuing with our blogging and library work, but now stepping into an expanded online environment designed to facilitate collaborative intellectual work.  We'll now be in spaces which support exploring specific topics together and co-creating and editing shared documents.  We'll start using our new taxonomy, even as we continue to use tags.  As our work evolves we'll periodically expand our taxonomy as our collective tag patterns identify new useful ways to sort our rapidly-expanding understanding of the larger landscape of collective intelligence.
That's what we propose.  How does it seem to you?

Coheartedly,

Tom Atlee

and the whole convening team
